HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
July 27, 2015
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in a special meeting on July 27, 2015. Chair, Dale Schroth called the meeting to order at 5:30 P.M. Members present: Gilbert Lawrence, Darryl Cheney, Mark Powers and Reta saylor. Members Absent: Tom Wille and Mark Ross. Staff present: Community Development Director, Pat Parsley, Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher, City Engineer, John Bender, City Administrator, Kim Downs. Guests in Attendance: William Bennett, Denny Norton.
Board Member, Darryl Cheney moved to approve the agenda, second by Reta Saylor. Motion carried. 
Board Member, Reta Saylor moved to approve the minutes, second by Gilbert Lawrence. Motion carried. 
Hearing- To consider a recommendation to City Council to amend the Hiawatha Unified Development Code Chapter 166 Sign Code in its entirety.
Pat Parsley gave a presentation to the Board concerning the current sign code and what changes are being proposed. 
Mark Powers asked if number four in the changes encourages more free standing signs. Pat Parsley stated that it doesn’t encourage more sign but allows more signage options especially in the CPR-3 zone.

Mark Powers complimented Pat Parsley for working on the sign code and added that it was something that needed to be done. He went on to say that in his opinion, ground signs are more pleasing to the eye then pole signs. Pat Parsley explained that in light of the comprehensive plan, he did not make any changes to the allowable square footage of the free standing signs. 
Reta Saylor asked how the new code compares to Cedar Rapids and Marion. Pat Parsley stated that it would be comparable but much simpler.  Reta Saylor then asked about how it would compare to Robins. Pat explained that he did not look at Robins’ code but he did know that Marion and Cedar Rapids still allow advertising /billboard signs when we do not and we would still be more restrictive.
Darryl Cheney asked if there would be a height limit on pole signs. Pat Parsley stated yes, it is 28ft unless on I-380 then its 50ft.
Darryl Cheney then asked about wall signs and loopholes in the code. Pat Parsley explained that the sign has to stay within the framework of the wall. Darryl then asked about temp signs being up for no more than 75 days. He wanted to know if there was anything in the code to prevent it from exceeding the 75 day limit. Pat Parsley explained the department does issue temp sign permits on occasion. He added that in the new code, only signs over 12sq.ft. would require a permit and there wouldn’t be anything to prevent them from going over the 75 day limit. He stated that the department would have to enforce the code and ask them to pull them. He went on to explain that anything over 32sq.ft. would be considered an attention getting device and would only be allowed for 2 weeks.
Reta Saylor then asked if any businesses had the chance to see the new code. Pat Parsley explained that when the code was put together, there was a meeting with two sign companies to get their opinions. It was also posted in the paper and they could have come in at any time to get a copy of it.

Dale Schroth asked what the impact will be on the CPR-3 residential areas. Pat Parsley stated the proposal says any sign in a 45ft. radius of a home would not be illuminated. 

Mark Powers wanted to know if the City Attorney has had a chance to look at the new code and how it affects political signs. Pat Parsley explained that they would be treated as any temporary sign. Mark Powers then said that there may be an issue with the 75 day limit. He went on to say that in the past, the city took a hands-off stance on all political signs.

From the audience, Bill Bennett asked why we as a city do not allow billboards along I-380.  He went on to say that I-380 was a blessing to the city and they should be able to use it to advertise what we have to offer.  Pat Parsley explained to Bill Bennett that in the little over a year that he has been at the City, it has been highly promoted to not allow them in Hiawatha. He went on to say that it’s one of the values that the citizens of Hiawatha want to continue uphold. He added that if the board is looking for a change, this would be the time to do it. 

Dale Schroth asked Pat Parsley if when he referred to billboards, if he was talking about static or electric. Pat Parsley explained that in the new code, they would not differentiate between signs. He went on to say that they are saying that electronic signs are illuminated signs, so they have to be a certain distance from residential areas.

From the audience, Bill Bennett explained it was a long time ago that billboards were allowed in Hiawatha. He went on to say that he has companies asking to put a billboard behind his buildings. He went on to explain that he had asked for a variance and it wasn’t approved. He stated that it would be a good thing for all the businesses in Hiawatha to have that type of sign.

Randy Boyle addressed the board. He proposed allowing billboard sign only along interstate 380.

Dale Schroth asked if there were any other comments or concerns.  

Commission Member, Reta Saylor moved to recommend to City Council approval to amend the Hiawatha Unified Development Code Chapter 166 Sign Code in its entirety. Second by Gilbert Lawrence.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: DALE SCHROTH, GILBERT LAWRENCE,DARRYL CHANEY, MARK POWERS AND RETA SAYLOR.

NAYS: NONE
ABSENT: MARK ROSS, TOM WILLE
Motion Carried
Resolution #15-035 Approved
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Jennifer Goerg, Community Development Clerk
